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In the course of the meeting, the Chair of the Council outlined the approach he would take in his work during his term from January to March 2002.  He welcomed the new Permanent Representative of Haiti, Ambassador Raymond Valcin, and, as is customary, presented Ambassador Swinburne A. S. Lestrade, Permanent Representative of Dominica, with a gavel in recognition of his service as Chair of the Council from October 1 to December 30, 2001. 

1. Remarks by the Minister of Culture of Colombia


The Council heard the presentation by Her Excellency Mrs. Araceli Morales, Minister of Culture of Colombia.  She referred among other matters to the First Meeting of Ministers of Culture of the Hemisphere in the framework of the OAS, to be held in Cartagena de Indias in July 2002.

2. Tenth anniversary of the Peace Accords in El Salvador and final implementation thereof

The Council took note of the statement made by the Permanent Representative of El Salvador, Ambassador Margarita Escobar, on the occasion of the Peace Accords in El Salvador and the final implementation of those accords.

3. Reports of the General Secretariat:

a. The Permanent Council took note of the report of Mr. César Gaviria, OAS Secretary General, on the implementation of resolution CP/RES. 799 (1298/01), “The Social and Economic Impact of the Terrorist Acts of September 11, 2001, on Member States and the Damage Done Especially to the More Vulnerable and Smaller Economies,” and of the presentation on the topic by Mr. Cecil Miller, Director of the tourism unit. It was agreed that the matter should be discussed again in the near future.

b. The Permanent Council took note of the reports on transfers between chapters of the Regular Fund (CP/doc.3539/02 corr. 2) and on the Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States (CP/doc.3532/01). In view of the nature of the reports, it was decided to forward both of them to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs.  The Council took note of the statements made by the delegations of Antigua and Barbuda and Granada on the second report.

c. The Director of the Art Museum of the Americas introduced the three-year plan (CP/doc.3542/02). The Secretary General and a few delegations commented on the topic.  It was decided to forward the report in question to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for its consideration in due course.

4. Report by Ambassador Swinburne A.S. Lestrade on the programming of meetings of the Permanent Council and its committees and working groups (CP/doc.3543/02)

Ambassador Lestrade, Permanent Representative of Dominica, introduced the report.  The Council then took note of it and decided to convene a meeting to take decisions on this question in particular and on others of a regulatory nature that would allow the work of the Council to become more efficient and effective.

5. Report of the Chair of the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities to the Permanent Council transmitting the recommendations of the Committee pursuant to Article 6 of the Guidelines (CP/CSC-70/02) 

The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by Ambassador Ellsworth John, Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines and Chair of the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CP/CSC-70/02) and, pursuant to Article 6 of the Guidelines, decided to authorize the following civil society organizations to participate in OAS activities:

· Indian Law Resource Center (CP/CSC-52/01);

· Amazon Alliance for Indigenous and Traditional Peoples of the Amazon Basin (CP/CSC-55/01);

· Latin American Industrial Association  (CP/CSC-59/01);

· Latin American and Caribbean Committee for the Defense of Women’s Rights (CP/CSC-65/01);

· Education Secretariat of the Americas (CP/CSC-66/01); and

· National Coalition on Caribbean Affairs (CP/CSC-67/01).

6. Technical Report of the OAS International Verification Mission to Honduras and Nicaragua (CP/doc.3540/02)

After congratulating the Secretary General and the Assistant Secretary General for their efforts at conciliation in Honduras and Nicaragua, the Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Luigi Einaudi, in his capacity as Special Representative (CP/doc.3540/02).  The corresponding minutes would contain the statements made by the Permanent Representative of Honduras, Ambassador Laura Núñez de Ponce, and  the Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Lombardo Martínez Cabezas, 

7. Composition of the Working Group to Prepare the Report of the Permanent Council to the General Assembly

Following the usual practice, the Council decided that the Working Group to Prepare the Report of the Permanent Council to the General Assembly would be made up of the permanent representatives who chaired the Permanent Council during the period between the two sessions of the General Assembly: Costa Rica, Dominica, Ecuador, and El Salvador, as well as Barbados, the host country for the next regular session of the General Assembly.

8. Adoption of minutes

The minutes of the meeting of April 25, 2001 (CP/ACTA 1274/01) were adopted and the transcript of the Council meeting of May 2 (CP/ACTA 1275/01) was distributed in the meeting room.

9. Other business

In memoriam

On the occasion of the recent passing of the former Minister of Foreign Affairs of Argentina, Guido di Tella, and the former Secretary of State of the United States, Cyrus Vance, the Chair expressed condolences to their families and to the people and governments of the two countries. The Permanent Council observed a minute of silence in their memory.

Condolences to Peru

The Council expressed its sympathy to Ambassador Eduardo Ferrero Costa for the tragic fire in Lima on December 28, 2001.

Election of officers of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights and of the
Board of the Justice Studies Center of the Americas (CEJA) 

The Permanent Council was informed that elections had been held in the two bodies to select officers. 

Change of administration in Argentina

The Permanent Council took note of the information presented by the Permanent Representative of Argentina on the change of administration as a result of the resignation of President Fernando de la Rúa.  

Anniversary of the occupation of the Malvinas Islands

The Permanent Council took note of the communiqué from the Argentine foreign ministry, issued on the anniversary of the occupation of the Malvinas Islands in 1833.
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